GOVERNOR’S ADVISORY COUNCIL TO THE

DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND MENTAL HEALTH

DELAWARE PSYCHIATRIC CENTER

Carroll’ Plaza, Conference Room D & e

October  20, 2011

Members Present:   Jack Akester, Robert Coupe, , Andrea Guest, Carol Harman, James Lafferty, Barbara Peterson, Susan Phillips, Janet Ray
Members Excused:   Anthony Brazen, Anne Deming, Wesley Jones, George Meldrum, 
Members Absent:  Steven Hagen, Lisa Pertzoff, Joseph Swiski, Paula Voshell, Mary Wicks, Gary Wirt
Associate Members Present:  Cheryl Biddle, Chris DiSanto, Sarah Fishman, James Larks, Bruce Lorenz, 

Associate Members Excused:   Florence Alberque, Dan Hoeftman, Edie McCole 
Associate Members Absent:  Lynn Fahey, Connie Hughes, William Rhines, Justin Thompson
Interested Parties:  Vince Boehm, Steven Dettwyler, Tricia DiMaio, Kevin Huckshorn, William Mason, Dara Schumaier, Melissa Smith, Greg Valentine, William Weaver, Carlyle Hooff, Judge Henry Ridgely

	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order /Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order.  Everyone was asked to introduce themselves.

Chairman Lafferty opened up the meeting introducing the guest speakers for the day:

Justice Henry Ridgley, who will discuss the role of supreme court MH Tasc force.

Judge Ridgley along with Col. Coupe will discuss Law enforcement Mental Health Training
	

	Key Speaker

Chief Justice Henry Ridgely

Key Speaker Con’t.


Chief Justice Henry Ridgely

Speaker


Colonel Robert Coupe


State Police


	The meeting was turned over to Justice Ridgely to talk about what the supreme court is doing in terms of Mental Health Courts in the State of Delaware and also what the State police and the Memphis Supreme court had been doing in terms of law enforcement education on Mental Health.

The Initiative was sparked by the Council on State Governments.  Delaware applied to receive a grant from the Council on State Governments.

Justice Ridgely spoke in detail how everything came into existence throughout many states including Delaware.

The Task Force was divided up into subcommittees with the primary focus being Mental Health Courts.  Delaware initially started out with just 2 courts.  Mental Health Court is similar to Drug Treatment Courts.  Charges are ultimately dropped when a person completes the program successfully.  Some of the common elements of mental health courts is that the program is voluntary and participants must consent.  The main focus is to prevent jailing or secure their release from jail.  Delaware had the first statewide drug court in the early 90’s.

Court of Common Pleas and Family Court is looking into establishing Mental Health Courts down state.  

With the Veteran’s Court there is a direct link to the VA and the Mental Health Courts.  The Veteran’s have a representative to each hearing.

There will be a CAPES unit opening in Sussex County next year.

Criminal Justice Council has a Website regarding Mental Health.  It can be found on the Delaware Supreme Court Taskforce on Criminal Justice and Mental Health Strategic Plan for Delaware.

Justice Ridgely said that they have a series of recommendations that hopefully the Council will endorse.  

Chairman Lafferty stated that he would make a copy of the Strategic Plan available to the GAC. Chairman Lafferty said he would like to make a motion of the Endorsement of Strategic Plan for the November GAC Meeting.

Questions and Answers followed.

Chairman Lafferty asked Colonel Coupe to elaborate on his departments training within the office of the State Police.

Colonel Coupe stated that every law enforcement office that comes through a training academy is Delaware is given Mental Health training at the recruit level as well as in-service training once a year.  Training is voluntary.  Last year the training was for 3 days. They had 100 participants.  It was very successful and the NAMI presentation was very impressive.

Colonel Coupe discussed awareness and the field guides that were accessible through the Criminal Justice Council.

Questions and answers followed.
	Supply a copy of the Strategic Plan to the GAC.

Motion of Endorsement for the November GAC Meeting

	Review and Approval of Minutes
	Chairman Lafferty made a motion for the September 2011 meeting Minutes be approved.  Minutes were approved as written.


	Approved

Minutes were Approved.



	Standing Committee Reports


Membership Committee


Children’s Committee


Employment Committee


Community Service


DPC Advisory Comm.
	Chairman Lafferty introduced Dr. Barbara Peterson and Colonial Robert Coupe as new members of the Governor’s Advisory Committee.

Dr. Peterson is an Ethics Educator for Bay Health Medical Center for all levels and   Graduate from Citizens Police Academy.

Carol Harmon gave update on Children’s Committee.  The Suicide Prevention Grant in the PBH has been continued for training for people in contact with children such as Scouts Leaders, church groups and other organizations. We will be doing more for middle school population.  

Andrea Guest who is Director of Vocational Rehab in the Department of Labor gave an update on employment activities within the providers.  All providers had done well this last quarter.

Jack Akester, chair of the DPC Advisory Committee.  Met with Greg Valentine the new DPC Director and will be organizing the Committee once again. 

Mr. Valentine stated that he would welcome information sharing.  He stated that key decision makers need information.


	


	Director’s Report


Director Kevin Huckshorn

Director’s Report Con’t


	Director Huckshorn stated that there was a death at DPC that started out as a choking event.  Client was a 61 year old who had been with DPC for 6 years.  Staff response was excellent.  Unfortunately the client did not recover.  A report will be given at the completion of the investigation within HIPPA regulations.

Director Huckshorn stated that the Division is actively interviewing for the Trauma Informed Care Federal Grant Project Director and the United States Department of Justice Court Settlement Project Director who will be working on our side with the court Monitor on the DOJ side.  The Division is advertising for the State Community Resource Counselor with the statewide consumer advocacy network.  

The Peer Program at DPC and in the Community is doing very well.  The Division has hired June Butler who previously ran the Open Door program at NAMI.  She has come to open the Drop-in center at DPC.

MHA has partnered in hiring and have hired 4 of our Peer Leaders who are in supervisory positions.  Advocates should be independent and not connected to providers so they can advocate. 

Carlyle Hooff will be starting on Nov. 1, 2011 as DSAMH Housing expert.  We will be creating housing as part of our DOJ settlement and our strategic plan on getting people out of group homes into more active and less isolated environment.

The new director for DDDS is Jane Gallivan from Maine.  She has 40 years of experience in Developmental Disabilities.  She comes with a lot of expertise.  DSAMH will be working with DDDS to bring our systems together to serve the client well.

We are working on an RFP that will be geared toward discharging 75 clients who have been at DPC for a very long time.  The RFP should be coming out in November.

We are proposing changes to the commitment law.  We have met with Officials regarding this matter.  Evaluation at hospitals should be done prior to calling police.  A discussion followed.

Steve Dettwyler stated that there will be a CAPES Unit in Sussex County.  There will be CAPES managers in the Emergency Units.

DPC Director Greg Valentine stated his focus has been on organizational structure.  Getting budgetary issues under control and then policy and programmatic.  Looking at changes in admission approaches.  We need to make it barrier free.

Melissa Smith noted the DHSS budget hearing is on Nov. 2 at 1:30 p.m.  Dan Hoeffman has asked for update on the budget information we provided to the GAC last year. Ms. Smith will provide a similar summary in the next couple of months as the budget numbers are finalized. 


	

	Old Business

New Business


	None

MHA is annual walk/run on Sunday October 30 at the Riverfront.
	

	Public Comment
	Vince Boehm stated that strategic plan for the next five years is online for those that want to read it.  Mr. Boehm gave other announcements. 


	

	Meeting Adjourned


	Chairman Lafferty asked for a motion that the meeting be adjourn.  Motion was made and seconded.  .
	


Respectfully Submitted, Pamela Kennedy

*Governor’s Advisory Council meets every 3rd Thursday of the month unless otherwise noted.

** Please note that the next meeting of the Governor’s Advisory Council will be on Thursday, November 17, 2011 at 9:00 a.m.
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